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To all the newly and previously enrolled students,

From the Dean of the Graduate School of Human Relations
OKAHARA Masayuki

Firstly, I would like to express my congratulations to all the students admitted to the
Graduate School of Human Relations on April 1, 2020. I wish to thank you for becoming our
colleagues. The entrance ceremony has been postponed until autumn. Among you all, there are
most likely many who could not even attend proper graduation ceremonies, but were only handed
their graduation certificates. This year’s classes will commence at the end of April. The way the
classes are conducted will be quite different from last year. We are witnessing a worldwide
development, one that we could not even imagine during the New Year holidays when there was
no doubt in anyone’s mind that the Olympic and the Paralympic Games would be held this year.

The uneasiness of the recent days, the unforeseen feeling of entrapment, the discord in the
society, and above all, the new attitude towards social relationships — it is likely that all of you are
experiencing these things.

The many services that the University has been offering so far have been limited, and
whether it is the inbound or outbound exchange students, or those students who have just finished
their exchange programs, there are many who will not be able to conduct the research they were
striving towards, who are forced to make decisions they do not like.

People cannot move, cannot meet, and in that sort of a situation, no matter how much we
have become a part of an online world, and no matter how much progress we have made in the
field of technological innovation, proceeding with our research will inevitably make us face certain
inconveniences and possibly make our work lacking. I have no intention to encourage everyone
by saying that, for example, these inconveniences and deficiencies would be an opportunity for us
to find new wisdom. Because, no matter how you look at it, inconvenience and deficiency are just
that — inconvenience and deficiency. And because, not being able to see you in person, makes me
feel sad and lonely.

Emotions do not lie. You should all treasure the feelings you are experiencing and the
emotions that come to rise in this situation. More than just the inconvenience and the deficiencies
themselves, | would like you to take a good look at the “you” that you can feel existing amidst all
that is lacking. I believe it is a very important, beautiful feeling. And exactly this feeling will, in
my opinion, be of great help in your future research.

“Social distancing” has become a popular topic among the public, and there are
announcements that we should keep 2 meters away from each other. It is quite strange, isn’t it?
The distance we need to maintain is physical, not social. Rather, we should strive to become
socially closer. By using our imagination, thinking about others, and feeling for them, the social
distance decreases. And now is exactly the moment to work on reducing it further. I believe the
time has come to seriously consider how important it is to stand together.

I sincerely hope that we will all be able to meet at our same old graduate school as we
usually do every year. To that end, let’s all work together to stay healthy first.

April 3, 2020
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